
To Hear the Gospel and Make a Difference 

Sunday, 01/31 

¶ No RE classes 

¶ Catholic Schools Week 

¶ Youth Group, Parish Hall 7 pm 

¶ Centering Prayer , Min. Ctr 2:30 pm 

¶ Winter coat drive, youth house 
Monday, 2/1 

¶ RE Older Sac, 4:00 pm  

¶ RE Parent mtg, Church 7 pm  
Tuesday, 2/2 

¶ RE Grds 1-3, School 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grds 4-5, Parish Hall 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grds 7-8, Parish Hall 7 - 8:15 pm 

¶ Perpetual Help Devotion, Church 7pm   

Wednesday 2/3 

¶ Sewing Ministry, A/B 9 am 

¶ RE Grds 1-3, School 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grds 4-5, Parish Hall 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grd 6, Parish Hall 7 - 8:15 pm 

¶ St. V DePaul, Chapel 7 pm 
Thursday, 2/4 

¶ Centering Prayer, Min. Ctr 10 am  

¶ RE Grds 1-3, School 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grds 4-5, Parish Hall 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RCIA, Min. Ctr 7 pm  

WEEK AT A GLANCE            

Friday, 2/5 

¶ Garden Caf®, Min. Ctr 7:30 am  

¶ Exposition, Church 12:00 pm 

¶ First Friday Mass, church 7 pm 
Saturday, 2/6 

¶ Menôs Fellowship, Min. Ctr 7:30am 

¶ Family Lenten Wkshop, Hall 3pm 
Sunday, 2/7 

¶ RE 3 yr old prgm, Rm D 9:15 am 

¶ RE Classes, Hall/School  9:15 am  

¶ CLOW 

¶ Older Sac, Rm D 11:00 am 

¶ Confirmation, Parish hall, 11-1 pm 

 
 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
Daily Masses: 
Monday-Friday,  
8:00 am 

 
Saturday Masses: 
8:00 am & 5:00 pm 

 
Sunday Masses: 
7 am, 8 am, 9:15 am,  
10:45 am,  12:15 pm,  

6:00 pm  
 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday:  3:30 pm  
to 4:30 pm 

 
 

Parish Office: 682-2486 
www.ctkph.org 
 
Religious Ed:  686-1017 
www.ctkreligiouseducation.org 
 
Youth Ministry: 676-0979 
www.ctkym.org 
 
CTK School:  685-1109 
www.ctkschool.org 
 
Facebook:  Christ the King  
Catholic Community of 
Pleasant Hill 

 

CHRIST THE KING COMMUNITY 



Our generation will show that it can rise to the promise found in each young person when we know 
how to give them space. This means that we have to create the material and spiritual conditions for 
their full development; to give them a solid basis on which to build their lives; to guarantee their safe-
ty and their education to be everything they can be...ò  - Pope Francis 
 
A successful Catholic school begins and ends with its parish community.  
When Catholic schools began in the United States they were centered on protecting Catholic children 
and Catholic values from a heavily Protestant curriculum. Nineteenth century public schools were teach-
ing lessons that were openly antagonistic towards Catholics. This was a time when the nation was being flooded with 
Catholic immigrants from all over Europe. Then, like today, Americans, especially those on the lower rungs of society, 
were afraid of losing jobs and opportunities to newcomers and their fears created an unsympathetic climate. These were 
the days of ñIrish need not applyò in the want ads of newspapers. The curriculum in public schools reflected public fears 
by pushing an anti-papal agenda and pro protestant core values. Parish communities and religious orders recognized the 
dangers of having Catholic children educated in a hostile environment and soon it was mandated that, wherever possible, 
parishes must build schools and Catholics were obligated to send their children to them. 
 
These Catholic Schools were simple. They provided space where Catholic sacrament and ritual were celebrated and gos-
pel values were interwoven through daily lessons. The schools were staffed almost exclusively by persons religious. Ini-
tially the Brothers and Sisters working in schools were often not trained or formally educated as teachers. These were 
also the days when ñgood Catholic familyò was synonymous for having a dozen children, so class sizes were enormous. 
Overcrowded classrooms led to classroom management procedures we shudder at today. A ruler across the knuckles and 
desks drilled into the floor were common. Yet despite this less than ideal learning environment these persons religious 
managed to ensure that their pupils learned the ñRôsò. Reading, Writing, Arithmetic and Religion.  
 
The Brothers and Sisters took little pay and lived on campus so tuition was pennies a month for the mostly working 
class children who attended parish schools. Even with money in short supply, Parish families supported schools in other 
ways. People gave of themselves as much, or more, than monetarily. Many churches and school additions and improve-
ments were made by the physical labor of parishioners along with their donations. These traditions continued through 
the post war years when Catholic Schools like Christ the King were built to serve the needs of the ñboomerò population.  
The look of Catholic Schools changed along with the shifting Church culture of the mid 1960ôs. The mostly poor, urban, 
immigrant, Catholic populations had prospered with the help of their parish schools and been replaced by middle class 
families on their way to the suburbs. Students continued to need instruction in the ñRôsò along with an increasingly rig-
orous level of math and science, to be prepared for an ever more technical work force. The sweeping changes of Vatican 
II relaxed rules on building and attending Catholic schools, less people living consecrated lives, and the pressure to pro-
vide a higher level of instruction meant more lay persons were working at Catholic Schools.  
The more advanced curriculum demanded resources beyond only chalk and a desk. Lay people and the remaining Reli-
gious needed degrees, certifications, and to be paid a reasonable wage. School expenses increased and Parish support 
remained invaluable. Full houses for bingo night, special collections, kitchens full of volunteers prepping for festivals 
and bake sales while kids ran free around the parish grounds became common sights around parishes. Sadly these sights 
have become much rarer.  
 
What has not changed is parents continue to raise children in a culture that is often hostile to Catholic values. Children 
are constantly bombarded with junk media messages that extol the virtues of consumerism, fame, and personal gain over 
community, humility and peace as Jesus taught. Christ the King Catholic School provides our students the sense of self 
and community necessary to combat the stream of negativity that surrounds them. We provide a rigorous curriculum 
facilitated by great teachers interwoven with Gospel values. Students are taught the leadership skills necessary to fulfill 
Christôs mission. And we need the parish communityôs backing.  
 
The old bingo crowds have mostly gone on, the health inspector will shut down cooking without permits, and kids re-
quire constant supervision to protect against liability. They may look different but there continue to be ways parishioners 
can support the school. Please buy a raffle ticket this weekend. Visit the website http://ctkschool.maestroweb.com/ for 
items you can bid on even if you cannot attend the auction. In May, attend the Festival and spend a few dollars. And 
please, give freely in your prayers for the teachers and staff who have made this a great school for so many years. 
  
Christopher J. Caban 
Principal 

http://ctkschool.maestroweb.com/


The 2016 Menôs Retreat will be 
held Feb. 26-28 at San Damiano Re-
treat Center. For more infor-
mation or to register, call Blaine 
Carter at 925-963-6168 or Heinz 
Weilrich at 925-930-6548.    

PRAY FOR THE SICK  
IN OUR PARISH:   
 
Chase Van Sickle, Anthony 
Schmidt, Thomas Hill,  
Judith Serdutz, Richard 
Ryan, Judah Delaney,  
Melanie Manibusan  

Father of goodness and love, hear 
our prayers for the sick members of 
our community and for all who are in 
need. Amid mental and physical suf-
fering may they find consolation in 
your healing presence. Show your 
mercy as you close wounds, cure 
illness, make broken bodies whole 
and free downcast spirits. May these 
special people find lasting health and 
deliverance, and so join us in thank-
ing you for all your gifts. We ask this 
through the Lord Jesus who healed 
those who believed. Amen.  

Please Help!  Projectionists are 
desperately needed at Sat. 5:00 pm 
and Sunday 8:00 am and 10:45 am  
masses.  You will be given training 
and support to help our parish pray 
and sing more fully with the power 
point presentations used at mass.  
Itôs very easy and you would be a 
great help.  Please contact  
MaryAnn Spicer at 935-5306 or 
marod61@att.net for information.   

Volunteers Needed:  We are look-
ing for one or two people who would 
like to plan, coordinate, organize and 
run the Vacation Bible Camp June 
20th - 24th.  We are happy to share 
any information to help plan the pro-
gram.  Please contact Sr. Maureen 
(686-1174) if interested.  Thanks. 

Total Church Support 1/17/16 $25,195 ( Plate Collection $17,253 +  Online Giving $7,942) 

Our St. Vincent de Paul furniture 
ministry here at CTK often has a 
need to store furniture that we have 
not yet found a home for.  If you 
could donate space in a garage or 
other type of facility that we could 
use on an on-going basis to store 
items prior to their delivery to cli-
ents, please contact Mary Jo Robin-
son at 925-372-0660 or Kathy Loss 
at 925-935-5259.  

Healing Mass - Mark your calen-
dar for Saturday, February 13 at 
10:30 am.  All are welcome to join 
us for the Sacrament of the Anoint-
ing of the Sick celebrated within 
Mass.  Questions?  Call Sr. Dominic
-Marie at 682-2486. 

The Filipino Society and 
Maharlika youth group are 
holding a winter drive on 
Sunday, January 31.  

Please bring your gently used winter 
coats/clothing and unused toilet-
ries to the CTK youth center located 
at the far end of the big parking lot 
from 10 am to 2 pm.  Please do not 
leave any donation at the church.  
Donations will go to Martinez 
Women Shelter and Hillcrest 
Church.  Contacts:  Meredith Wil-
lemsz at 925-286-5020 or Rose Sim-
mons at 408-309-2723.   

St. Anne Library will present two 
programs:   Wednesday, Feb. 3 at 1 
pm will be a reading of Frank OôCon-
norôs short story, ñThe First Confes-
sionò, read by June Rodrigues.  
Wednesday, Feb. 24 at 1 pm will be a 
presentation entitled ñConfession:  
The healing power of forgivenessò 
by Fr. George DaRoza.  Refresh-
ments will be served.  Parish Center 
1600 Rossmoor Parkway, W.C.  

Girl Scout Cookie Sales - Our CTK 
troops will be selling everyoneôs fa-
vorite cookies at all masses during 
the weekends of Feb. 6-7, 13-14 and 
March 5-6.  You can also donate 
boxes to our military or food bank.  
If you would like to support our 
Troops, but donôt catch us at mass, 
call Pam Johansen at 925-349-4145 
and she will connect you to a Girl 
Scout.  Thank you for your continued 
support!   

Join us for Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament, Friday, February 5th:    
Exposition noon to 7 pm.  First Friday 
Mass at 7 pm. 

Lenten Scripture Study- Join Fr. 
Paulson as he leads a discussion 
based on the passion, crucifixion and 
death of Jesus.   Wednesdays, 8:45 - 
10:00 am in the ministry center chap-
el beginning February 10th and con-
tinuing for 6 weeks.  Make sure to 
join us.       

Thirsty Thursday is February 4th!
If you have yet to make it to our 
Young Adult monthly meet up, you 
have been missing out.  Last month 
20 of us volunteered for Habitat for 
Humanity.  To find out what we will 
do next, join us from 7-9 pm in the 
youth house (across the lot from the 
parish hall).  Open to anyone in their 
20ôs and 30ôs.  Bring an  appetizer to 
share.  We provide beer, soda and 
great company.     

CTKôs first ever online auction 
opens today!  Log in at 
ctkauction.org for a chance to bid 
on exclusive items that will only be 
auctioned online before our school 
auction.  The online auction runs 
from January 31st to February 20th 
with new items added every week.  
Spread the word! 
www.ctkauction.org! 

Enrich your marriage with an af-
ternoon presentation and workshop 
based on ñLove Never Endsò by 
Dr. Frank Nelson on Saturday, Feb-
ruary  13 at 1:00 pm at  St. Agnes 
Parish, Concord.  Advanced regis-
tration is required.  To register, 
email 
mikerhodawwme@yahoo.com.  Do 
something special this Valentineôs 
Day that will last through the year! 

http://www.catholic.org/prayers
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=5217
http://www.catholic.org/clife/jesus


Catholic School Fun! 


